
 

 

 

July 20, 2021 

Molly Dimick  
JR Simplot Co.  
PO Box 27 
Boise, ID 83707 

Re: Approval of Cleanup Action Implementation, Engineering Design Report, Ex-situ Soil 
Vapor Extraction Memorandum: 

 Site Name: Warden City Water Supply Wells No. 4 and 5 

 Site Address: 1900 Block W 1st St Warden, WA 98857 

 Cleanup Site ID: 1618 

 Facility/Site ID: 2802409 

Dear Molly Dimick: 

Thank you for submitting the Engineering Design Report (EDR) addendum for the ex-situ soil 
vapor extraction (SVE) in a memorandum dated May 24 2021, to implement the Cleanup Action 
at this Site in accordance with the final Cleanup Action Plan (CAP) and Agreed Order No. 16890. 
Ecology submitted comments on the memorandum to JR Simplot Co. (Simplot) on June 15, 
2021.  

Ecology, Simplot, and HDR held an on-line meeting on June 28, 2021 to discuss the comments. 
As a follow-up from the meeting, Simplot submitted a revised memorandum on June 30, 2021 
addressing Ecology’s comments. Hence, Ecology has no further comments and Ecology concurs 
that the ex-situ SVE remediation can proceed as described in the two memoranda dated May 
24 and June 30, 2021. 

As discussed during the meeting on June 28, 2021, Ecology requested a memorandum showing 
the layout and final design of the completed ex-situ SVE treatment cells. Please provide Ecology 
with the as-built construction details as soon the cells have been constructed, the associated 
equipment such as blowers and controls have been installed, and the pilot test has been 
completed successfully. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (509) 329-3543 or e-mail me at 
clof461@ecy.wa.gov. 

Best regards, 

Christer Loftenius, L.G.  L.H.G. 
 Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, Eastern Region 

cc: Erich Zimmermann, HDR Inc. 
Stacey Lamer HDR, Inc. 
Amita Patel, HDR Inc. 
William Fees, Ecology 
Sandra Treccani, Ecology
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